BELTHORN VILLAGE COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 7th June 2022 at 6.00 pm in The Dog Inn, Belthorn

Members Present:

Marianne Davies Yvonne Brown Tina Walker (for part)

Collette Riding Judith Hamilton Catherine McGurk and Graham Slater

	Action
1. 100 PLUS CLUB – MAY 2022 DRAW	
The June draw was overseen by Barman Harry	
Winner of the 1 st prize of £59.50 – ticket number 6, Gill H	
Winner of the 2 nd prize of £34.00 – ticket number 87, Steve B	
Winner of the 3 rd prize of £25.50 – ticket number 127, Nick H	
Winner of the 4 th prize of £17.00 – ticket number 141, Kevin K	
2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Mel Egan and Lesley Dunn sent apologies.	
3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST	
There were no declarations of interest.	
4. MINUTES OF THE 3 rd May 2022 MEETING FOR APPROVAL	
The minutes of the meetings were agreed as a correct record.	
5. MATTERS ARISING	
Hyndburn Garage Site – Tina reported still awaiting a response from the Ombudsman notifying her that a case handler had been appointed to her level 3 investigation regarding planning permission granted for a double garage contrary to the Council's garage site rules.	
Village First-Aiders and Council-run training courses — Yvonne indicated that the Blackburn with Darwen Council run courses at the pub which she had arranged had gone well but wished that more attendees would have signed the attendance sheet to enable the Council to obtain funding for more courses being offered to Belthorn. The four-weekly course on mental health was especially well received.	
Tina Walker had offered to keep a register of volunteer health care professionals or ex-workers to be contacted in case of emergency. No responses had been received to date.	

<u>LCC Funding Update</u> - Craig had reported that customer lan from Parkinson Signs had agreed to make a notice board for outside the pub which would be erected shortly. Lay-bys at the top of Belthorn Road – would be discussed at the next meeting of Lancashire's Safety Partnership which hadn't yet taken place. 6. CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED No correspondence had been received. 7. TREASURER'S REPORT Judith e-mailed the committee's latest financial report as at June 2022 and also circulated at the meeting. 8. QUEEN'S JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS FEEDBACK It was agreed that the Jubilee celebrations at the Dog Inn went very well and considering the competition from all events taking place over the fourday period, were well attended. A couple of things could have been done differently but the fantastic efforts of the Dog Inn management and helpers to make the events happen were very much appreciated. 9. BLACKBURN WITH DARWEN'S LOCAL PLAN - PROPOSED **INDUSTRIAL UNITS ON GREEN BELT UPDATE** Marianne read out her notes from the 18th May meeting of the group and advised of an event called The Big Ramble, a community walk covering footpaths through the green belt land concerned which would take place on the 18th June. Further details were awaited.

10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There was no other business to discuss.

14. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will take place on Tuesday 5th July 2022 at 6.00 pm in the Dog Inn.